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August 23, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration and action is a proposed ordinance authorizing me to make amendments to three separate interlocal agreements with the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) relating to the Alaskan Way Viaduct (AWV) project. The primary purpose of these amendments is to adjust the agreements timelines, to include the King County Ferry District’s (Ferry District) West Seattle Water Taxi (Water Taxi) and bus shuttle as potential mitigation services, and to make minor changes to reporting requirements in accordance with a WSDOT audit. As part of a separate ordinance, King County is seeking authority to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Ferry District to pay for the fall and winter services starting in January 2012 through March 2014 as one of the AWV mitigation services.
Amendments to Interlocal Agreements:
On October 23, 2008, King County and WSDOT signed three interlocal agreements to mitigate the construction impacts of the Moving Forward projects – GCA 5820 to enhance transit service and mitigate construction impacts, GCA 5864 to add bus monitoring equipment for transit travel time during construction, and GCA 5865 to implement Transportation Demand Management (TDM) strategies during construction. The Moving Forward projects are investments in and around the AWV to provide mobility north and south of the central waterfront.  

GCA 5820 Amendment No. 1: 

In GCA 5820, WSDOT is committing to provide King County with $29,697,606 to operate additional buses to the Seattle Central Business District (CBD). Since 2009, Metro Transit has been providing new trips and schedule adjustments to mitigate the Moving Forward projects, 
primarily the Holgate to King Street project. As of October 1, 2011, WSDOT mitigation dollars will be funding 30 new trips with approximately 7,000 new seats in the project corridor. Additionally, WSDOT is providing funding to help mitigate the construction impacts to our transit travel times. Transit running times on SR 99 have increased during various project phases by three to eight minutes since mid-May 2011. 
The current contract does not specifically name the Water Taxi service from downtown Seattle to West Seattle as one of the potential transit services. King County would like to include the Water Taxi service as an eligible transit activity. Since the Water Taxi is not directly impacted by the construction, it is able to provide a reliable travel alternative along the SR 99 corridor. This amendment includes funding for Water Taxi service in the fall and winter months starting in January 2012 though the end of the contract. After the amendment is enacted, King County will seek authority to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Ferry District to pay for services during this time period. Reimbursement of the Ferry District shall not exceed a maximum of 2,200 Water Taxi service hours and $1.3 million. 
The current expiration date for GCA 5820 is June 2013. WSDOT has asked us to extend this by approximately one year to accommodate the schedule change from the 2008 agreement. Most recently, WSDOT announced they are ahead of schedule on the Holgate to King Street project, but they do not expect to be finished by June 2013, the current contract expiration date. Also, as part of a recent audit, WSDOT was asked to add language specific to invoicing and reporting requirements. 
GCA 5864 Amendment No.2:
This agreement provided King County with $544,456 to expand Metro’s electronic bus tracking system in the Seattle Central Business District. Metro has installed 21 new Automated Vehicle Information readers and modified eight existing readers as part of GCA 5864. The amendment to this contract includes modifications to the timeline and additions to the reporting requirements as seen in GCA 5820. All funds for this agreement are spent, the only remaining commitment is the reporting requirements. 

GCA 5865 Amendment No.1:
The TDM contract, GCA 5865, provides King County with $1,707,612 for Transportation Demand Management activities in King County. The contract amendment includes timeline modifications and reporting requirement additions as seen in GCA 5820 and GCA 5864. 
If you have questions or comments about specific details in this ordinance, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619, or kevin.desmond@kingcounty.gov, or Victor Obeso, Manager of Service Development, Metro Transit Division, at 206-263-3109, or victor.obeso@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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